SLMC General Meeting
August 20, 2012

Opening prayer by Chaplain Nat Chavez was offered prior to dinner.

Meeting called to order at 7:30 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance led by member Matt Mora.

Visitors: Joe Maroga, nephew to Ralf Meneses; Anthony and Blas Pezzi, friends of Homer Fetzer

July and August birthdays were recognized. A roster of birthdays will be attached to the minutes.

Cooking team: Sam Noriega, Michael Rivas, Nick Carnivale, Rudy Martinez, C. Rivas, Gilbert Esparza, Lucio Gonzalez.

Secretary James Benavides offered a summary of the minutes from the previous meeting, detailing the Sharing of Gifts banquet.

Treasurer’s report provided, will be attached to the minutes.

Additionally, the treasurer outlined the budget for the next year. Rico Silvas made a motion to accept, second from Mike Lutz. A vote passed and the motion carried.

Speakers: Joe Pina was asked to detail future speakers. September would include the game wardens on current regulations; October, the Chief of Police for The University of Texas at San Antonio on campus safety and active shooter; November, a representative of the Department of Veterans Affairs regarding veterans’ benefits.

Chaplain: Nat Chavez introduced Fr. Joseph Kandeor, the new parochial vicar to St. Luke. Fr. Joseph studied in Nigeria. He holds degrees in philosophy and theology. He was ordained in 2009. He comes to San Antonio from Houston. Fr. Joseph offered his thanks to the men’s club for the invitation and salutes the club for their leadership. Fr. Joseph offered a blessing.
Inventory: Rico Silvas reported on the club’s storage situation. And payment of recent fees. The club is preparing to switch to an annualized agreement, budgeted to the Wild Game Dinner. Silvas also reported that after the September meal, a cleanup and inventory of the on-site storage would be necessary.

Procurement: Russell Phillips reported on plans for the steak dinner in September.  Last year, the club had 132 steam orders. He reminded members to sign up, turn in the order form and $5 deposit. Rick Hite was overseeing ticket sales. The meal would be ribeye, potato, green beans and cobbler. Silvas reminded members of the cutoff date of Sept. 8. The cooking team had been assembled.
Membership – Todd Shannon reported 239 active members and dues were now payable. He reported that a new contact method was available – text alerts, to keep members updated on meeting announcements and other critical events. He asked that members include their mobile phone carrier and phone number on their membership renewal form.
Note: Everett Elstak took a few moments to remind club members of the upcoming parish retreat and would need men’s Club volunteers.
Christian Services: Wallie Fields is working on a prayer list that would be distributed to the membership every two weeks. He would continue to offer a regular monthly report as well. An additional note was offered on member Paul Keller, who has retired after 63 years of being a lector.
Public Relations: Joey Groff Jr. reported he was seeking a selection of recent Wild Game Dinner pictures to supplement an update of the St. Luke parish website (which includes listing of current officers and images from WGD).
Benevolence: Ralf Meneses reported the purchase of a brick at Guadalupe Home, an out-of-cycle request, approved at $50.
Wild Game Dinner: Rico Silvas reported 194 days to the next Wild Game Dinner. Henry Garcia was beginning work on the new program book and has asked members to generate leads for advertisers. Rico was working on finding a liaison officer to Henry’s production company.
An ad-hoc committee has been formed to prepare for the dove hunt. Don Obrien and Duffy Bowen are managing. Target date is Oct. 13 (a Saturday). Location was to be determined, depending on how the birds are flying. Terry Sparrow was taking care of food and refreshments. Eric Johnson was preparing for the skeet shoot. Projected costs included $50 per member, $60 non-member, $20 member non-hunter, $25 non-member non-hunter. A Yldiz 20 ga. Shotgun was being raffled and a limited number of tickets were printed. To get put on birds would actually cost about $100 per member, but an anonymous member has offered to subsidize a portion of the cost.
Announcements for the good of the club: Ben Olenick reported the St. Vincent de Paul society needed additional volunteers. Volunteers are needed on-site, 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. every day.
Prizes: Lauren Brown, Bob Drum, Joey Groff Jr., Joe Pina, Lou Rangel

Motion to adjourn: Fred Wood, second by Lauren Brown, vote passed. Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m. with prayer by Chaplain Nat Chavez

